

## "For we preach not ourselves, but Christ Jesus the Lord." II Corinthians 4:5

Dr. Terry R. Ellis, President Dr. Ricky Dunsford, Executive Vice President

December 2022

Dear Friends and Prayer Supporters,

"For unto us a child is born, unto us a son is given..." Isaiah 9:6a

During this holiday season this letter is being sent to give you a brief update and to wish you a very blessed Christmas and a Happy New Year!

November was a relatively quiet month for me. I did inquire about going into a jail service with another missionary couple in Tennessee, and we had a wonderful service with seventeen ladies who attended. Three of the ladies called on the Lord for salvation during the invitation and they were gloriously saved. Also, Mrs. Peggy Ellis invited me to attend her bible study on Thursday morning at the jail. Twelve ladies attend that meeting and one called on the Lord for salvation. Bless His holy name. I am excited to say that on December 8<sup>th</sup> I get to do it again, praise the Lord! I really enjoy teaching and praying with the inmates.

I am still involved in giving out New Testament bibles and goodie bags to the policy officers and firefighters in our area and beyond. I have also had the opportunity to give out a few homeless bags. Only eternity will reveal the impact that these goodie bags have had on the receivers, as the bags share the gospel along with goodies.

Lord willing, I will be traveling with another lady to visit some ladies' prisons in January, as the Lord opens the door post Covid.

I hope to keep busy in the new year. Please pray for safety as I travel and that I will let the Holy Spirit use me.

Your friend and missionary,

Philippians 1:21

Linda Fulton

Post Office Box 2308 · Cleveland, TN · 37320 (423) 479-3243 · www.roapm.com